                                                 MINUTES

                      DISTRICT 10 (AREA 20) MONTHLY MEETING

                                           December 4, 2011

                                SERENITY HOUSE, LIBERTYVILLE, IL

ATTENDANCE:  55

CTO:  Alt. DCM Mike McG. called meeting to order at 6:04P.M.: quiet time and the Serenity Prayer.

INTRODUCTION of 1st time attendees:  


Pete B., GSR; “Early Risers Group” Antioch Recovery Club (ARC)

Lisa, GSR; St. Mark’s, Lindenhurst


Mike, Recording Secretary; Zion Benton Alano Club


Anne, GSR; 10:00 A.M. Friday, “Big Book Study”, Serenity House

Sean, GSR, Tuesday 8:30 P.M.; Serenity House


Brian, Alt GSR: “Early Risers Group” (ARC)

ANNIVERSARIES:  Pat T.:  10 years; Greg A. (Pathfinder):  28 years

SECRETARY REPORT:  District 10 Secretary, Bob P. stated October 23rd minutes were on the table, were posted on the District 10 website, and had been distributed electronically.  Pathfinder moved the October 23rd minutes be approved as written.  The motion was seconded by Phil H.  Motion carried.

TREASURER REPORT:  Alternate Treasurer, Susan K. presented the report dated October 23rd – November 28th with “nothing extraordinary” noted.  Checkbook Ending Balance:  $1900.16  Prudent Reserve:  $1453.49.  Pathfinder moved to approve the Treasurer Report as submitted.  The motion was seconded by Wally Z.  Motion carried.  
GROUP SERVICE REPRESENTATIVES (GSR) REPORT:

Winter Assembly will be on December 10th in Elgin.

Carmella R. announced that at the “Spiritual Kindergarten” meeting, the last Tuesday of the month is an open meeting.

NEW BUSINESS:

Nate M., Chair; 2012 Big Book Conference: 1st planning meeting will be Dec 11th at Serenity House.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

DIRECTORIES:  Kim T. said the next “big” printing will be in March (February 15th is the deadline for changes).  The print will be larger.  A combined District 10 & 12 directory is still an open issue.

ANSWERING SERVICE:  Chair Pat T., reported 120 calls in November.  The breakdown is as follows:  (86: meeting information), (6 twelve step calls), (4 wrong numbers), (10 calls from other districts), (1 general information), (4 Alanon), (2 solicitors), (4 hang ups), (3 will call back).  Volunteers are needed to help with the Answering Service.

TREATMENT:  Chair Steven B. said the committee was “busy”.  There are now two meetings a month at NICASA facilities in Buffalo Grove and Volo.  WRS residents are attending the Thursday evening meeting at Condell Hospital.  Gateway in Lake Villa is the next facility for the committee’s increased involvement.
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PUBLIC INFORMATION:  Matt S. announced a P. I. workshop to be held at Serenity House on February 25, 2012, from 1:00 – 4:30 P.M.  Flyers concerning this workshop were available on the table.  Matt’s committee is dropping off meeting directories at local hotels and motels.  They are starting to work with schools.  There will be a P.I. booth at Libertyville Days this upcoming summer.  More business cards have been printed in order to be distributed.

COOPERATION WITH THE PROFESSIONAL COMMUNITY (CPC):  No report.

GRAPEVINE:  Bob M. manned a booth at the District10 & 12 Fall Breakfast.  On line GV is “awesome”.

LITERATURE:  No report.

CORRECTIONS:  Chair Bill W., reported purchasing “Big Books” for southern Illinois as well as for the Lake County Jail.  The “Joyful Group” bought a “Grapevine” subscription for the Lake County Jail.  He suggested other groups might consider doing this as well.  Bill stated that volunteers who have been active at the jail for more than six months will have to submit new forms to “reapply”.   As has been noted in the past – Bill W. is stepping up to assume the Corrections Chair position for Area 20; hence the District 10 chair will be open starting in January.  Wally Z. and Bill W. reported Mark H’s willingness to become the District Corrections Chair.  Mark has been a long time participant in volunteering at the Lake County Jail.  Unfortunately, Mark works on Sunday and would not be able to give a committee report at the District meeting.  Bill said he would be willing to submit Mark’s reports.  Wally nominated Mark in absentia for the position.  Past DCMs:  Carmella R. and Janet N. noted that generally people had to be present to be nominated for district committee positions.  Kevin A. noted Mark’s experience and desire to serve and moved that a “one time” exception be made in order to nominate Mark.  The motion was seconded and carried.  Wally Z. moved to nominate Mark, the motion was seconded by Pathfinder.  Motion carried.  Finally, it was noted an Alternate Chair is also needed for the Corrections Committee.
NEWSLETTER:  Cindy K. stated January 18th is the deadline for submissions to the “Conscious Contact.”  600 copies were printed for this most recent distribution.  Kevin A. suggested that GSRs talk up the “C.C” as a district resource.  The newsletter can be read online.

ARCHIVES:  Chair, Wally Z. expressed a desire for obtaining information on individual District Groups’ history.
SPECIAL NEEDS:  No report.

EVENTS:  Gloria P. referred to the planning meetings starting for the 2012 Big Book Conference.

WEBSITE:  No report.

GSR CONTACT:  Henry passed out updated GSR list and will keep it current.

ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting was adjourned at 6:56 P.M. with the Serenity Prayer.

NEXT MEETING:  6:00 P.M., January 22, 2012, at St. Gilbert Church, Grayslake, IL.
Respectfully submitted,

Bob P.

District 10 Secretary

